Dr. Kurt H. Debus Director John F. Kennedy Space Center National Aeronautics and Space Administration Kennedy Space Center, FL 32899

Dear Kurt:

As you probably know, NASA, at George Low's instigation, plans a series of formal "inspections" of each of the field Centers, in turn, as one way to help review our achievements and program for an influential segment of the public, and Lewis is to lead off. Accordingly, we have set Wednesday, September 19 through Sunday, September 23 as the dates and "Technology in the Service of Man" as the theme for the 1973 Inspection. I cordially invite you to attend the Inspection personally; we will send you more details later. I also earnestly solicit your cooperation in order that we can highlight activities from all of NASA and not just Lewis.

Inspection plans call for hosting about 500 invited guests on September 19 to 21 and larger numbers of local public on September 22 and 23. On September 19 to 21, guests will be conducted among 10 tour stops, with approximately 25-minute lecture-demonstrations at 9 of them, as follows (tentative titles):

- 1. Quieting the Fleet
- 2. Cleaner Skies
- 3. Powered Lift
- 4. Big Boost from Rockets
- 5. Space Communications Technology
- 6. Energy for a Better Life
- 7. Materials for Man
- 8. The Impact of Wear
- 9. Servants in Space (Emphasizes ERTS and Skylab-EREP)
- 10. General Assembly and NASA Exhibit Area

The tenth location, our hangar area, will be for general assembly and our main exhibit area; it is here that we want to display representative work and programs from other NASA Centers. In order that your Center

be properly represented, will you, by mid-April, please name someone who will be coordinating your Center's participation? Coordinator of this tenth location here is Mr. James Modarelli, Chief of the Management Services Division, FTS network Area Code 216,433-6460.

I am looking forward to your participation and to having you with us this fall.

Best personal regards.

Sincerely yours,

Bruce T. Lundin Director



NATIONAL AERONAUTICS AND SPACE ADMINISTRATION JOHN F. KENNEDY SPACE CENTER KENNEDY SPACE CENTER, FLORIDA 32899

APR _ 9 1973

Mr. Bruce T. Lundin Director NASA, Lewis Research Center Cleveland, Ohio 44135

Dear Bruce:

I am happy to accept your kind invitation to attend the LeRC inspection September 19-23, 1973. While my schedule will allow only one day for the visit, I plan to bring several KSC managers along because my last visit on a similar occasion was both enlightening and enjoyable.

We will certainly support you with a suitable exhibit. Please have your representative contact Gordon Harris at 305 867-2201 to arrange the details.

I am looking forward to seeing you.

Sincerely,

Kurt H. Debus

Director

reid 4/23



NATIONAL AERONAUTICS AND SPACE ADMINISTRATION
LEWIS RESEARCH CENTER
CLEVELAND, OHIO 44135

Dr. William H. Pickering
Director
Jet Propulsion Laboratory

National Aeronautics and Space Administration

4800 Oak Grove Drive Pasadena, CA 91103

Dear Bill:

As you probably know, NASA, at George Low's instigation, plans a series of formal "inspections" of each of the field Centers, in turn, as one way to help review our achievements and program for an influential segment of the public, and Lewis is to lead off. Accordingly, we have set Wednesday, September 19 through Sunday, September 23 as the dates and 'Technology in the Service of Man' as the theme for the 1973 Inspection. I cordially invite you to attend the Inspection personally; we will send you more details later. I also earnestly solicit your cooperation in order that we can highlight activities from all of NASA and not just Lewis.

Inspection plans call for hosting about 500 invited guests on September 19 to 21 and larger numbers of local public on September 22 and 23. On September 19 to 21, guests will be conducted among 10 tour stops, with approximately 25-minute lecture-demonstrations at 9 of them, as follows (tentative titles):

- 1. Quieting the Fleet
- 2. Cleaner Skies
- 3. Powered Lift
- 4. Big Boost from Rockets
- 5. Space Communications Technology
- 6. Energy for a Better Life
- 7. Materials for Man
- 8. The Impact of Wear
- 9. Servants in Space (Emphasizes ERTS and Skylab-ERAP)
- 10. General Assembly and NASA Exhibit Area

The tenth location, our hangar area, will be for general assembly and our main exhibit area; it is here that we want to display representative work and programs from other NASA Centers. In order that your Center

be properly represented, will you, by mid-April, please name someone who will be coordinating your Laboratory's participation? Coordinator of this tenth location here is Mr. James Modarelli, Chief of the Management Services Division, FTS network Area Code 216-433-6460.

I am looking forward to your participation and to having you with us this fall.

Best personal regards.

Sincerely yours,

Bruce T. Lundin Director

2: W. T. Olem cc: Madaria



JET PROPULSION LABORATORY California Institute of Technology • 4800 Oak Grove Drive, Pasadena, California 91103

MAY 3 1973

Refer to: 180-CHT:dw

Mr. Bruce T. Lundin Director Lewis Research Center National Aeronautics and Space Administration Cleveland, Ohio 44135

Dear Mr. Bundin:

Reference: Your letter of April 11, 1973 (1010)

Since Dr. Pickering is out of the country I am responding to your April letter to him concerning the request for Jet Propulsion Laboratory's participation in Lewis Research Center's September inspection.

We shall be pleased to enter exhibits in your fall special event. JPL coordinator will be Mr. Richard B. Phillips, Manager, Public Affairs Office, FTS network area code 213-354-7006.

I am certain Dr. Pickering will appreciate your personal invitation to him, and will be in touch with you upon his return to Pasadena.

Sincerely yours,

Charles H. Terhune, Jr.

Deputy Director

reid 5/7/73

Twx 213-449-2451

Dr. Hans Mark
Director
Ames Research Center
National Aeronautics and Space Administration
Moffett Field, CA 94035

Dear Hans:

As you probably know, NASA, at George Low's instigation, plans a series of formal "inspections" of each of the field Centers, in turn, as one way to help review our achievements and program for an influential segment of the public, and Lewis is to lead off. Accordingly, we have set Wednesday, September 19 through Sunday, September 23 as the dates and "Technology in the Service of Man" as the theme for the 1973 inspection. I cordially invite you to attend the Inspection personally; we will send you more details later. I also earnestly solicit your cooperation in order that we can highlight activities from all of NASA and not just Lewis.

Inspection plans call for hosting about 500 invited guests on September 19 to 21 and larger numbers of local public on September 22 and 23. On September 19 to 21, guests will be conducted among 10 tour stops, with approximately 25-minute lecture-demonstrations at 9 of them, as follows (tentative titles):

- 1. Quieting the Fleet
- 2. Cleaner Skies
- 3. Powered Lift
- 4. Big Boost from Rockets
- 5. Space Communications Technology
- 6. Energy for a Better Life
- 7. Materials for Man
- 8. The Impact of Wear
- 9. Servants in Space (Emphasizes ERTS and Skylab-EREP)
- 10. General Assembly and NASA Exhibit Area

The tenth location, our hangar area, will be for general assembly and our main exhibit area; it is here that we want to display representative work and programs from other NASA Centers. In order that your Center

be properly represented, will you, by mid-April, please name someone who will be coordinating your Center's participation? Coordinator of this tenth location here is Mr. James Modarelli, Chief of the Management Services Division, FTS network Area Code 216-433-6460.

i am looking forward to your participation and to having you with us this fall.

Best personal regards.

Sincerely yours,

Bruce T. Lundin Director

cc: Inspection Files



NATIONAL AERONAUTICS AND SPACE ADMINISTRATION AMES RESEARCH CENTER

MOFFETT FIELD, CALIFORNIA 94035

REPLY TO D: 200-1

April 17, 1973

Mr. Bruce T. Lundin NASA, Lewis Research Center 21000 Brookpark Road Cleveland, Ohio 44135

Dear Bruce:

Many thanks for your invitation of April 11 to attend the "inspection" that will be held at Lewis, September 19 through September 23, 1973. I will most certainly make every effort to be there.

In order to coordinate activities between our two Centers, Mr. Fred Styles (Mail Stop 200-2) is designated as the contact point to make the arrangements for our participation in your "inspection".

With best personal regards,

Sincerely yours,

Hans Mark

ree'd 4/20/73

Mr. Lee R. Scherer
Director
Flight Research Center
National Aeronautics and Space Administration
P. O. Box 273
Edwards, CA 93523

Dear Lee:

As you probably know, NASA, at George Low's instigation, plans a series of formal "inspections" of each of the field Centers, in turn, as one way to help review our achievements and program for an influential segment of the public, and Lewis is to lead off. Accordingly, we have set Wednesday, September 19 through Sunday, September 23 as the dates and "Technology in the Service of Man" as the theme for the 1973 inspection. I cordially invite you to attend the inspection personally; we will send you more details later. I also earnestly solicit your cooperation in order that we can highlight activities from all of NASA and not just Lewis.

Inspection plans call for hosting about 500 invited guests on September 19 to 21 and larger numbers of local public on September 22 and 23. On September 19 to 21, guests will be conducted among 10 tour stops, with approximately 25-minute lecture-demonstrations at 9 of them, as follows (tentative titles):

- 1. Quieting the Fleet
- 2. Cleaner Skies
- 3. Powered Lift
- 4. Big Boost from Rockets
- 5. Space Communications Technology
- 6. Energy for a Better Life
- 7. Materials for Man
- 8. The Impact of Wear
- 9. Servants in Space (Emphasizes ERTS and Skylab-EREP)
- 10. General Assembly and NASA Exhibit Area

The tenth location, our hangar area, will be for general assembly and our main exhibit area; it is here that we want to display representative work and programs from other NASA Centers. In order that your Center be properly represented, will you, by mid-April, please name someone

who will be coordinating your Center's participation? Coordinator of this tenth location here is Mr. James Modarelli, Chief of the Management Services Division, FTS network Area Code 216-433-6460.

I am looking forward to your participation and to having you with us this fall.

Best personal regards.

Sincerely yours,

Bruce T. Lundin Director





NATIONAL AERONAUTICS AND SPACE ADMINISTRATION FLIGHT RESEARCH CENTER EDWARDS, CALIFORNIA 93523

REPLY TO ATTN OF:

April 17, 1973

Mr. Bruce T. Lundin Director Lewis Research Center Cleveland, OH 44135

Dear Bruce:

We look forward to the 1973 Lewis inspection and wish to compliment you on your theme. We will be most pleased to support you in any manner that we can. Ralph B. Jackson, our Public Affairs Officer (FTS 805-258-2221) will coordinate our participation efforts.

Best personal wishes for an outstanding inspection.

Sincerely,

Howe W. Link Lee R. Scherer Director

cy to Mu Lundii

Dr. Christopher C. Kraft, Jr.
Director
Lyndon B. Johnson Space Center
National Aeronautics and Space Administration
Houston, TX 77058

Dear Chris:

As you probably know, NASA, at George Low's instigation, plans a series of formal "inspections" of each of the field Centers, in turn, as one way to help review our achievements and program for an influential segment of the public, and Lewis is to lead off. Accordingly, we have set Wednesday, September 19 through Sunday, September 23 as the dates and "Technology in the Service of Man" as the theme for the 1973 Inspection. I cordially invite you to attend the Inspection personally; we will send you more details later. I also earnestly solicit your cooperation in order that we can highlight activities from all of NASA and not just Lewis.

Inspection plans call for hosting about 500 invited guests on September 19 to 21 and larger numbers of local public on September 22 and 23. On September 19 to 21, guests will be conducted among 10 tour stops, with approximately 25-minute lecture-demonstrations at 9 of them, as follows (tentative titles):

- 1. Quieting the Fleet
- 2. Cleaner Skies
- 3. Powered Lift
- 4. Big Boost from Rockets
- 5. Space Communications Technology
- 6. Energy for a Better Life
- 7. Materials for Man
- 8. The Impact of Wear
- 9. Servants in Space (Emphasizes ERTS and Skylab-EREP)
- 10. General Assembly and NASA Exhibit Area

I will need your help with Item 9, "Servants in Space", as this discussion will feature capabilities and findings with Skylab-EREP. Will you designate a representative from your staff, and

after discussing your contribution with him, put him in touch with us--hopefully by mid April? Our coordinator for this Item 9 is Mr. Edward A. Richley, Chief of Operations Analysis and Planning Office, FTS 216-433-6775.

The tenth location, our hangar area, will be for general assembly and our main exhibit area; it is here that we want to display representative work and programs from other NASA Centers. In order that your Center be properly represented, will you, by mid-April, please name someone who will be coordinating your Center's participation? Coordinator of this tenth location here is Mr. James Modarelli, Chief of the Management Services Division, FTS 216-433-6460.

I am looking forward to your participation and to having you with us this fall.

Best personal regards,

Sincerely yours,

Bruce T. Lundin Director

CC: MODARELL,



NATIONAL AERONAUTICS AND SPACE ADMINISTRATION LYNDON B. JOHNSON SPACE CENTER HOUSTON, TEXAS 77058

REPLY TO ATTN OF: AC

APR 2 4 1973

Mr. Bruce T. Lundin Director Lewis Research Center National Aeronautics and Space Administration Cleveland, Ohio 44135

Dear Bruce:

In reply to your letter of April 12, 1973, the Johnson Space Center will be very pleased to support your inspection in September. I have designated Mr. Kenneth S. Kleinknecht, Manager, Skylab Program Office, as my representative to work with you. Please feel free to contact him directly.

Sincerely,

Christopher C. Kraft, Jr.

Director

red 4/26/72

Mr. Rocco A. Petrone Director George C. Marshall Space Flight Center National Aeronautics and Space Administration Marshall Space Flight Center, AL 35812

Dear Rocco:

As you probably know, NASA, at George Lou's instigation, plans a series of formal "inspections" of each of the field Centers, in turn, as one way to help review our achievements and program for an influential segment of the public, and Lewis is to lead off. Accordingly, we have set Wednesday, September 19 through Sunday, September 23 as the dates and "Technology in the Service of Man" as the theme for the 1973 Inspection. I cordially invite you to attend the inspection personally; we will send you more details later. I also earnestly solicit your cooperation in order that we can highlight activities from all of NASA and not just Lewis.

Inspection plans call for hosting about 500 invited guests on September 19 to 21 and larger numbers of local public on September 22 and 23. On September 19 to 21, guests will be conducted among 10 tour stops, with approximately 25-minute lecture-demonstrations at 9 of them, as follows (tentative titles):

- 1. Quieting the Fleet
- 2. Cleaner Skies
- 3. Powered Lift
- 4. Big Boost from Rockets
- 5. Space Communications Technology
- 6. Energy for a Better Life
- 7. Materials for Man
- 8. The Impact of Wear
- 9. Servants in Space (Emphasizes ERTS and Skylab-EREP)
- 10. General Assembly and NASA Exhibit Area

The tenth location, our hangar area, will be for general assembly and our main exhibit area; it is here that we want to display representative work and programs from other NASA Centers. In order that your Center

be properly represented, will you, by mid-April, please name someone who will be coordinating your Center's participation? Coordinator of this tenth location here is Mr. James Modarelli, Chief, Management Services Division, FTS network Area Code 216-433-6460.

I am looking forward to your participation and to having you with us this fall.

Best personal regards.

Sincerely yours,

Bruce T. Lundin Director



NATIONAL AERONAUTICS AND SPACE ADMINISTRATION MODARELL GEORGE C. MARSHALL SPACE FLIGHT CENTER

MARSHALL SPACE FLIGHT CENTER, ALABAMA 35812

REPLY TO ATTN OF: DIR

APR 2 7 1973

Mr. B. T. Lundin Director Lewis Research Center National Aeronautics and Space Administration Cleveland, Ohio 44135

Dear Bruce:

Thank you very much for the invitation to attend the inspection ceremonies at your Center in September. Hopefully, I shall be able to attend, barring the development of unforeseen circumstances. Also I appreciate the opportunity you extend to display representative work and programs of the Marshall Space Flight Center on this occasion.

"Technology in the Service of Man" is a most appropriate theme, and I hope to contribute to the program with exhibits portraying our present and future service to man through Skylab, Space Shuttle, HEAO, Sortie Lab, Space Tug and the Large Space Telescope. Mr. J. A. Bethay, Director of Center Plans and Resources Control (205-453-3079) will coordinate this Center's participation.

Sincerely,

Director

ree'd 5/1/73

Juspection Files April 11, 1973 1010 Mr. Robert L. Krieger Director Wallops Station National Aeronautics and Space Administration Wallops Island, VA 23337 Dear Bob: As you probably know, NASA, at George Low's instigation, plans a series of formal "inspections" of each of the field Centers, in turn, as one way to help review our achievements and program for an influential segment of the public, and Lewis is to lead off. Accordingly, we have set Wednesday, September 19 through Sunday, September 23 as the dates and 'Technology in the Service of Man" as the theme for the 1973 Inspection. I cordially invite you to attend the inspection personally; we will send you more details later. I also earnestly solicit your cooperation in order that we can highlight activities from all of NASA and not just Lewis. Inspection plans call for hosting about 500 invited guests on September 19 and 21 and larger numbers of local public on September 22 and 23. On September 19 to 21, guests will be conducted among 10 tour stops, with approximately 25-minute lecture-demonstrations at 9 of them, as follows (tentative titles): Quieting the Fleet 2. Cleaner Skies 3. Powered Lift 4. Big Boost from Rockets 5. Space Communications Technology 6. Energy for a Better Life 7. Materials for Man The Impact of Wear 9. Servants in Space (Emphasizes ERTS and Skylab-FRFP) General Assembly and NASA Exhibit Area The tenth location, our hangar area, will be for general assembly and our main exhibit area: It is here that we want to display representative work and programs from other NASA Centers. In order that your Center

be properly represented, will you, by mid-April, please name someone who will be coordinating your Center's participation? Coordinator of this tenth location here is Mr. James Modarelli, Chief of the Management Services Division, FTS network Area Code 216, 433-6460.

I am looking forward to your participation and to having you with us this Fall.

Best personal regards.

Sincerely yours,

Bruce T. Lundin Director



NATIONAL AERONAUTICS AND SPACE ADMINISTRATION WALLOPS STATION WALLOPS ISLAND, VIRGINIA 23337

REPLY TO ATTN OF: OD(A-29)

APR 20 1973

Mr. Bruce T. Lundin, Director National Aeronautics and Space Administration 21000 Brookpark Rd. Cleveland, OH 44135

Dear Bruce:

Thank you for the invitation to attend the Lewis Research Center 1973 Inspection "Technology in the Service of Man."

We will be delighted to support you in any way we can and we appreciate the opportunity to have Wallops Station represented at the Inspection.

I have selected Mr. Joseph E. Robbins, Director of Administration, FTS Number 703-824-2201, to coordinate Wallops' participation.

Sincerely, <

Robert L. Krieger

Director

rec'd 4/23

Dr. John F. Clark
Director
Goddard Space Flight Center
National Aeronautics and Space Administration
Greenbelt, MD 20771

Designation of GSFC representative (Stanley Freden, Code 650, tele: 301-982-5818) rec'd 5/10/73 during telecon between EAR & Freden

Dear Jack:

As you probably know, NASA, at George Low's Instigation, plans a series of formal "inspections" of each of the field Centers, in turn, as one way to help review our achievements and program for an influential segment of the public, and Lewis is to lead off. Accordingly, we have set Wednesday, September 19 through Sunday, September 23 as the dates and "Technology in the Service of Man" as the theme for the 1973 Inspection. I cordially invite you to attend the inspection personally; we will send you more details later. I also earnestly solicit your cooperation in order that we can highlight activities from all of NASA and not just Lewis.

Inspection plans call for hosting about 500 invited guests on September 19 to 21 and larger number of local public on September 22 and 23. On September 19 to 21, guests will be conducted among 10 tour stops, with approximately 25-minute lecture-demonstrations at 9 of them, as follows (tentative titles):

- 1. Quieting the Fleet
- 2. Cleaner Skies
- 3. Powered Lift
- 4. Big Boost from Rockets
- 5. Space Communications Technology
- 6. Energy for a Better Life
- 7. Materials for Man
- 8. The Impact of Wear
- Servants in Space (Emphasizes use of observations from ERTS and Skylab-EREP; may mention meteorology)
- 10. General Assembly and NASA Exhibit Area

I will need your help with Item 9, "Servants in Space", as this discussion will feature capabilities and findings with ERTS. Specifically, we need

you to designate a representative who will meet with us here this month yet, and who will be able to organize your contribution and initiate work on it, including both speech material and visuals. Stanley Weiland, ERTS/Nimbus Project Office at Goddard, has been alerted by telephone. Will you please put your representative in touch with our coordinator for this Item 9, Mr. Edward A. Richley, Chief of Operations Analysis and Planning Office, FTS 216-433-6775.

Also, the tenth location, our hangar area, will be for general assembly and our main exhibit area; it is here that we want to display representative work and programs from other NASA Centers. In order that your Center be properly represented, will you please name someone who will be coordinating your Center's participation? Coordinator of this tenth location here is Mr. James Modarelli, Chief of the Management Services Division, FTS 216-433-6460.

I am looking forward to your participation and to having you with us this fall.

Best personal regards,

Sincerely,

Bruce T. Lundin Director

Mr. Edgar M. Cortright
Director
Langley Research Center
National Aeronautics and Space Administration
Langley Station
Hampton, VA 23365

Dear Ed:

As you probably know, NASA, at George Low's instigation, plans a series of formal "inspections" of each of the field Centers, in turn, as one way to help review our achievements and program for an influential segment of the public, and Lewis is to lead off. Accordingly, we have set Wednesday, September 19 through Sunday, September 23 as the dates and "Technology in the Service of Man" as the theme for the 1973 Inspection. I cordially invite you to attend the Inspection personally; we will send you more details later. I also earnestly solicit your cooperation in order that we can highlight activities from all of NASA and not just Lewis.

inspection plans call for hosting about 500 invited guests on September 19 to 21 and larger numbers of local public on September 22 and 23. On September 19 to 21, guests will be conducted among 10 tour stops, with approximately 25-minute lecture-demonstrations at 9 of them, as follows (tentative titles):

- 1. Quieting the Fleet
- 2. Cleaner Skies
- 3. Powered Lift
- 4. Big Boost from Rockets
- 5. Space Communications Technology
- 6. Energy for a Better Life
- 7. Materials for Man
- 8. The Impact of Wear
- 9. Servants in Space (Emphasizes ERTS and Skylab-EREP)
- 10. General Assembly and NASA Exhibit Area

The tenth location, our hangar area, will be for general assembly and our main exhibit area; it is here that we want to display representative work and programs from other NASA Centers. In order that your Center

be properly represented, will you, by mid-April, please name someone who will be coordinating your Center's participation? Coordinator of this tenth location here is Mr. James Modarelli, Chief of the Management Services Division, FTS network Area Code 216-433-6460.

I am looking forward to your participation and to having you with us this fall.

Best personal regards.

Sincerely yours,

Bruce T. Lundin Director

NASA-Lewis Research Center Cleveland, Ohio

March 28, 1973

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Cleveland and Plum Brook Station Division Chiefs

FROM:

General Chairman, 1973 Lewis Inspection

SUBJECT: 1973 Lewis Inspection

The Lewis Inspection Team is presently compiling a prospective invitation list for the forthcoming Inspection to be held September 19-21. Included on the list will be leaders and key personnel from government, business, industry, education and labor.

Please submit any suggestions you may have for inclusion on the invitation list to Inspection, Mail Stop 3-15, by April 13, 1973. Include full name, title and complete address.

for W. T. Olson

Copy Distribution: Lists B-7 and B-28

1003 April 19, 1973 Ltr. to all Dr. Kurt H. Debus Director John F. Kennedy Space Center National Aeronautics and Space Administration Kennedy Space Center, FL 32899 Dear Dr. Debus: Several days ago, Bruce Lundin wrote you a letter inviting you to attend the Inspection of our facilities during the period of September 19-21, 1973 and asking for your assistance in planning exhibits for the event. We are now completing our invitation list and, of course, we want to invite key staff members from other NASA Centers. Consequently, I would appreciate your sending me a list of names by May 15, 1973 of those of your staff whom you would want included in our invitations. Please give us their titles and mail codes so that our records will be accurate. We look forward to the receipt of your nominees and having you all with us for the inspection. Sincerely, Walter T. Olson Director, Technology Utilization and Public Affairs

Mr. Rocco A. Petrone
Director
George C. Marshall Space Flight Center
National Aeronautics and Space Administration
Marshall Space Flight Center, AL 35812

Dear Mr. Petrone:

Several days ago, Bruce Lundin wrote you a letter inviting you to attend the Inspection of our facilities during the period of September 19-21, 1973 and asking for your assistance in planning exhibits for the event.

We are now completing our invitation list and, of course, we want to invite key staff members from other NASA Centers. Consequently, I would appreciate your sending me a list of names by May 15, 1973 of those of your staff whom you would want included in our invitations. Please give us their titles and mail codes so that our records will be accurate.

We look forward to the receipt of your nominees and having you all with us for the inspection.

Sincerely,

Mr. Edgar M. Cortright
Director
Langley Research Center
National Aeronautics and Space Administration
Langley Station
Hampton, VA 23365

Dear Mr. Cortright:

Several days ago, Bruce Lundin wrote you a letter inviting you to attend the Inspection of our facilities during the period of September 19-21, 1973 and asking for your assistance in planning exhibits for the event.

We are now completing our invitation list and, of course, we want to invite key staff members from other NASA Centers. Consequently, I would appreciate your sending me a list of names by May 15, 1973 of those of your staff whom you would want included in our invitations. Please give us their titles and mail codes so that our records will be accurate.

We look forward to the receipt of your nominees and having you all with us for the Inspection.

Sincerely,

Mr. Lee R. Scherer Director Flight Research Center National Aeronautics and Space Administration P. O. Box 273 Edwards, CA 93523

Dear Mr. Scherer:

Several days ago, Bruce Lundin wrote you a letter inviting you to attend the inspection of our facilities during the period of September 19-21, 1973 and asking for your assistance in planning exhibits for the event.

We are now completing our invitation list and, of course, we want to invite key staff members from other NASA Centers. Consequently, I would appreciate your sending me a list of names by May 15, 1973 of those of your staff whom you would want included in our invitations. Please give us their titles and mail codes so that our records will be accurate.

We look forward to the receipt of your nominees and having you all with us for the inspection.

Sincerely,

Mr. Robert L. Krieger Director Wallops Station National Aeronautics and Space Administration Wallops Island, VA 23337

Dear Mr. Krieger:

Several days ago, Bruce Lundin wrote you a letter inviting you to attend the inspection of our facilities during the period of September 19-21, 1973 and asking for your assistance in planning exhibits for the event.

We are now completing our invitation list and, of course, we want to invite key staff members from other NASA Centers. Consequently, I would appreciate your sending me a list of names by May 15, 1973 of those of your staff whom you would want included in our invitations. Please give us their titles and mail codes so that our records will be accurate.

We look forward to the receipt of your nominees and having you all with us for the Inspection.

Sincerely,

Dr. Christopher C. Kraft, Jr.
Director
Lyndon B. Johnson Space Center
National Aeronautics and Space Administration
Houston, TX 77058

Dear Dr. Kraft:

Several days ago, Bruce Lundin wrote you a letter inviting you to attend the Inspection of our facilities during the period of September 19-21, 1973 and asking for your assistance in planning exhibits for the event.

We are now completing our invitation list and, of course, we want to invite key staff members from other NASA Centers. Consequently, I would appreciate your sending me a list of names by May 15, 1973 of those of your staff whom you would want included in our invitations. Please give us their titles and mail codes so that our records will be accurate.

We look forward to the receipt of your nominees and having you all with us for the inspection.

Sincerely,

Dr. John F. Clark
Director
Goddard Space Flight Center
National Aeronautics and Space Administration
Greenbelt, MD 20771

Dear Dr. Clark:

Several days ago, Bruce Lundin wrote you a letter inviting you to attend the Inspection of our facilities during the period of September 19-21, 1973 and asking for your assistance in planning exhibits for the event.

We are now completing our invitation list and, of course, we want to invite key staff members from other NASA Centers. Consequently, I would appreciate your sending me a list of names by May 15, 1973 of those of your staff whom you would want included in our invitations. Please give us their titles and mail codes so that our records will be accurate.

We look forward to the receipt of your nominees and having you all with us for the inspection.

Sincerely,

April 19, 1973

Dr. William H. Pickering Director Jet Propulsion Laboratory National Aeronautics & Space Administration 4800 Oak Grove Drive Pasadena, CA 91103

Dear Dr. Pickering:

Several days ago, Bruce Lundin wrote you a letter inviting you to attend the Inspection of our facilities during the period of September 19-21, 1973 and asking for your assistance in planning exhibits for the event.

We are now completing our invitation list and, of course, we want to invite key staff members from other NASA Centers. Consequently, I would appreciate your sending me a list of names by May 15, 1973 of those of your staff whom you would want included in our invitations. Please give us their titles and mail codes so that our records will be accurate.

We look forward to the receipt of your nominees and having you all with us for the Inspection.

Sincerely,

Walter T. Olson Director, Technology Utilization and Public Affairs

OFFICIAL FILE COPY

CONCURRENCES

OFFICE
ODE

IITIALS

DATE

NASA FORM 1267 OCT. 68 PREVIOUS EDITIONS MAY BE USED.

Ant My coff

recorded out

May 30, 1973

1010

Reference: DD:200-2

Dr. Hans Mark
Director
Ames Research Center
National Aeronautics and Space Administration
Moffett Field, CA 94035

Dear Dr. Mark:

Thank you for your letter of May 22 listing key staff members whom you would like on the invitation list for the Lewis Research Center inspection. I think we both recognize that in view of travel funding and the fact that the inspection can only handle about 500 people daily, 38 people would be an unusually large delegation from a NASA Center. Accordingly, I plan to issue invitations to only the following 14 people from your list at the Ames Research Center; that number is more typical of invitations to other Centers.

	Steven E. Belsley	Deputy Director of Development	200-18
	John W. Boyd	Deputy Director, Aeronautics and Flight Systems	200-3
	Louis H. Brennwald	Director of Administration	200-23
	Loren G. Bright	Director of Research Support	200-5
	Dale L. Compton	Technical Assistant to the Director	200-4
	Robert E. Eddy	Deputy Director of Research Support	200-5
	John V. Foster	Director of Development	200-18
	Glen Goodwin	Director of Astronautics	200-4
	Harold P. Klein	Director of Life Sciences	200-7
Dup	Hans Mark	Director	200-1
	Stanley A. Miller	Public Affairs Office	204-12
	Leonard Roberts	Director, Aeronautics and Flight Systems	200-3
	C. A. Syvertson	Deputy Director	200-2
	David L. Winter	Deputy Director of Life Sciences	200-7

Recognizing the hazard in protocol by cutting your list, I would be glad to add names that you think I should not have omitted. I certainly don't want any injured feelings.

In any case, we will be most pleased to host the people that you determine should come and we look forward to having the Ames delegation here.

Best personal regards,

Sincerely,

Walter T. Olson Chairman 1973 Lewis Inspection

100%Arthur C. Wycoff (with attachment)

1010:WT01son:kmb 5-29-73

Dr. Hans Mark
Director
Ames Research Center
National Aeronautics and Space Administration
Moffett Field, CA 94035

Dear Dr. Mark:

Several days ago, Bruce Lundin wrote you a letter inviting you to attend the inspection of our facilities during the period of September 19-21, 1973 and asking for your assistance in planning exhibits for the event.

We are now completing our invitation list and, of course, we want to invite key staff members from other NASA Centers. Consequently, I would appreciate your sending me a list of names by May 15, 1973 of those of your staff whom you would want included in our invitations. Please give us their titles and mail codes so that our records will be accurate.

We look forward to the receipt of your nominees and having you all with us for the inspection.

Sincerely,



NATIONAL AERONAUTICS AND SPACE ADMINISTRATION AMES RESEARCH CENTER

MOFFETT FIELD, CALIFORNIA 94035

REPLY TO ATTN OF: DD:200∞2

May 22, 1973

Walter T. Olsen Director, Technology Utilization and Public Affairs Lewis Research Center Cleveland, Ohio 44135

Dear Dr. Olsen:

In response to your letter of April 19, 1973, attached is a list of key Ames Staff members whom we would like included on the invitation list to attend the Lewis Research Center Inspection on September 19-21, 1973.

Because of problems with travel funding it may not be possible to send more than a select number from this group. Circumstances in the Fall will determine our actual attendance. In any case, Ames is looking forward to the Lewis Inspection, and we wish you the very best in your plans for that event.

With best regards, Haus Mark

Hans Mark Director

Enclosure: As stated

Name	<u>Title</u>	Mailing Address at Ames	
Benjamin H. Beam	Assistant Chief, Research Facilities	213-1	
Steven E. Belsley	Deputy Director of Development	200-18	
John P. Bennett	Chief, Graphics & Exhibits Branch	241-14	
John Billingham	Chief, Biotechnology Division	239-1	
John W. Boyd	Deputy Director, Aeronautics & and Flight Systems	200-3	
Louis H. Brennwald	Director of Administration	200-23	***************************************
Loren G. Bright	Director of Research Support	200-5	Process of September 1
Dale L. Compton	Technical Assistant to the Director	200-4	
Anthony M. Cook	Technical Assistant, Aeronautics & Flight Systems	200-3	
Woodrow L. Cook	Chief, V/STOL Project Office	237-2	
Frederick A. Demele	Technical Assistant to Director of Development	200-18	
Donald L. DeVincenz	i Technical Assistant to the Director of Life Sciences	200-7	
Thomas R. Dines	Chief, Computation Division	233-7	
Hubert M. Drake	Chief, Aeronautics Division	227-4	
Robert E. Eddy	Deputy Director of Research Support	200-5	
Bradford A. Evans	Chief, Technology Utilization Office	230-2	
John V. Foster	Director of Development	200-18	-
Angelo Giovannetti	Chief, Research Facilities and Instrumentation Division	213-1	
Glen Goodwin	Director of Astronautics	200-4	
Charles F. Hall	Manager, Pioneer Project	244-8	
Q. Marion Hansen	Chief, Flight Project Development Division	244-8	

١,

Name	<u>Title</u>	Mailing Address at Ames	
Lewis Hughes	Chief, Health and Safety Office	200-16	
Harold P. Klein	Director of Life Sciences	200-7)
Hans Mark	Director	200-1	1
Stanley A. Miller	Public Affairs Office	204=12	
Carr B. Neel	Airborne Science Office	211-12	
Edward W. Perkins	Deputy Chief, Aeronautics Division	227-4	
George A. Rathert	Chief, Simulation Sciences Division	243-1	
David E. Reese	Manager, Quiet-Propulsive Life Aircraft Office	237-9	
Leonard Roberts	Director, Aeronautics & Flight System	200-3	
Harold Sandler	Division Chief, Biomedical Research	239-8	
Robert D. Showman	Technical Assistant, Aeronautics & Flight Systems	200-3	
Leonel S. Stollar	Chief, Technical Services Division	204=6	
Frederick J. Styles	Staff Assistant to Deputy Director	200-2	
C. A. Syvertson	Deputy Director	200-2	- 1
Bradford H. Wick	Chief, Flight Systems Research Divisi	on 210-10	
David L. Winter	Deputy Director of Life Sciences	200-7	
Leonard P. Zill	Division Chief, Planetary Biology Division	239-11	



NATIONAL AERONAUTICS AND SPACE ADMINISTRATION FLIGHT RESEARCH CENTER

EDWARDS, CALIFORNIA 93523

REPLY TO ATTN OF:

May 10, 1973

Lewis Research Center
Attn: Mr. Walter T. Olson
Director, Technology Utilization
and Public Affairs
Cleveland, OH 44135

Dear Mr. Olson:

Attached is a list of our key people whom I would like to be invited to the Lewis inspection. We appreciate your courtesy in allowing us to submit these names and look forward to the inspection.

Singerely,

Lee R. Scherer

Director

Enclosure

Lee R. Scherer, Director

De E. Beeler, Deputy Director

Joseph Weil, Director of Research

Stan Butchart, Director of Flight Operations

Edward Videan, Director of Data Systems

Phillip Walker, Director of Administration

Tom Finch, Chief of Programs and Project Management

Ralph Jackson, Public Affairs Officer

recorded



NATIONAL AERONAUTICS AND SPACE ADMINISTRATION GODDARD SPACE FLIGHT CENTER GREENBELT, MARYLAND 20771

FILE 1'7380 JUN 4 1973

Dr. Bruce T. Lundin Director Lewis Research Center Cleveland, Ohio 44135

Dear Bruce:

My people tell me we are pretty well squared away on the plans for the "Servants in Space" exhibits for the September 19-23 inspection.

You asked for a list of possible invitees. While it is difficult to anticipate meetings and schedules so far in advance, I have attached a list of Goddard's top staff. It is assumed that if they cannot make it, substitutions will be allowed.

Good luck on a good show. Don't set too high a standard. Remember, we have to follow your act.

Sincerely,

John F. Clark

Director

Attachment

Dr John F. Clark
Director Golden S

Mr. Donald P. Hearth Deputy Director

Dr. Leslie H. Meredith Assistant Director

Dr. Michael J. Vaccaro Associate Deputy Director for Management

Mr. Daniel G. Mazur Associate Deputy Director for Engineering

Mr. John T. Mengel Senior Tracking and Data Scientist

Mr. Samuel W. Keller
Director, Administration and
Management

Mr. Herman E. LaGow Director, Systems Reliability

Mr. Merland L. Moseson Deputy Director, Systems Reliability

Mr. John C. New Chief, Test and Evaluation Division

Mr. Robert N. Lindley Director, Projects Mr. Albert G. Ferris
Director, Mission and Data
Operations

Dr. George F. Pieper Director, Space and Earth Sciences

Mr. Robert E. Bourdeau
Director, Space Applications
and Technology

Mr. John E. Miller Communications and Navigation Division

Mr. Tecwyn Roberts Director, Networks



JET PROPULSION LABORATORY California Institute of Technology • 4800 Oak Grove Drive, Pasadena, California 91103

June 18, 1973

Mr. Arthur R. Wycoff, Jr.
Assistant to Deputy Director, Management
Mail Code 3-7
Lewis Research Center
National Aeronautics and Space Administration
21000 Brookpark Road
Cleveland OH 44135

Dear Mr. Wycoff:

With reference to your recent letter to Dr. Pickering concerning the Lewis Inspection in September, we would like to submit the following names for possible invitations:

	Mail Code
J. N. James	180-901
P. J. Meeks	180-700
R. J. Parks	180-901
R. F. Rose	125-147
D. Schneiderman	169-527
H. M. Schurmeier	180-400
G. E. Sweetnam	198-102
G. E. Vescelus	157-205

Sincerely,

Executive Assistant

to the Director



REPLY TO ATTN OF: AC

NATIONAL AERONAUTICS AND SPACE ADMINISTRATION

LYNDON B. JOHNSON SPACE CENTER

HOUSTON, TEXAS 77058

Ant: All, Efwerenon

MAY 1 6 1973

Mr. Walter T. Olson
Director, Technology Utilization and
Public Affairs
Lewis Research Center
National Aeronautics and Space Administration
Cleveland, OH 44135

Dear Mr. Olson:

As you requested in your letter of April 19, 1973, to Dr. Kraft, I have enclosed a listing of the staff members that should be considered for invitations to the Inspection in September.

Sincerely,

George W. S. Abbey

Technical Assistant to the Director

Enclosure